
Township of Lower Makefield 

Golf Advisory Committee 

Meeting Minutes, February 15, 2021 

 

Golf Committee: 

 

Rich Eisner, Chairman – Present 

Mark Ellison, Vice Chairman – Present 

Jim Richardson, Recording Secretary – Present 

Dave Dileo – Present 

Joe Daddario – Present 

Colin Marsh – Present 

Pat Frain – Present 

Helen Bosley – Present 

Tim Collins – Present 

Others: 

Mike Attara, President, Spirit Golf Management – Present 

Ed Gibson, General Manager – Present 

Mark Peterson, Head Superintendent – Present 

Meeting Notes: 

1. Rich Eisner opened the meeting promptly at 7:00 p.m. 

2. Ed Gibson gave a brief overview of the financials, though not much to report due to January 

weather. 

3. Gibson also reported that sign-ups for the Junior Program are starting very strong and bode well 

for this year’s program. 

4. Mark Peterson reported that the golf course is withstanding the winter weather quite well, and 

that there has been no damage and no snow mold. 

5. Ed Gibson reported that the events calendar is already taking form, and that a number of new 

events have been signed up. 

6. On the food and beverage side, COVID is still having a very strong, negative effect, though as the 

weather warms, and play strengthens, that situation will improve substantially. 

7. Next meeting will be on April 19, 2021 via ZOOM. 

8. The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 



 


